
 

 

16th July 2020 
 
Dear Parents & Carers 
 
We have reached the last day! I simply cannot believe it! It certainly has been a testing year but 
with so many positives. Please do ensure you watch our final assembly, which simply rounds up 
the pride we personally have for our community. The celebration videos for the whole school and 
for each year group will stay on the Virtual School over the summer for you to enjoy 
http://jerryclayacademy.wakefield.sch.uk/virtual-school/end-of-year-celebrations/  
 

 
 

We cannot thank you all enough! Staff, Parents and our community, we did it- we got through and 
we will come out stronger together next year with an even more vibrant curriculum and the best 
quality teaching and learning.  

http://jerryclayacademy.wakefield.sch.uk/virtual-school/end-of-year-celebrations/


 

 

 
 
   Your commitment to support your children online has been incredible. Thank you so much! 
 

 
 
Our academy remained open to our Key Worker children throughout and I am truly grateful for the 
support, hard work and positivity of our whole JCA team. 
 



 

 

 
Our Jerry Clay Learner Traits have been tested to the maximum and wow, did our children 
demonstrate them in bucket loads. Their resilience and perseverance has been incredible! 

 
You all joined in with our 
various events 
throughout and this 
made everything 
worthwhile. What great 
fun we had and what 
poignant memories we 
created.  
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Mrs Saynor will leave us tomorrow and we 
wish her so much relaxation and 
enjoyment in her retirement. We wish to 
thank her for everything she has done for 
our academy and the incredible 
commitment she has shown. 
 
 
 
 
 
As Miss Farrer leaves us tomorrow, we 
would all like to say a huge thank you. We 
wish her lots of luck for her future teaching 
career.  
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

Thank you to all of you for your kind words and gifts 
over the last couple of days. It really has been 
overwhelming.  
 
Good luck to all our Year 6 children who have left us 
today, having celebrated with us for the past couple of 
days. We know you will make us all very proud.  
  

Please relax, enjoy and see you all in September. 
With kind regards, 
Mrs. T Swinburne & the JCA Team  


